Genesee Bulldogs Newsletter



March



Resources

School Website

www.sd282.org

Lunch Menus

www.sd282.org/foodservices

<u> Activity Calendar</u>

www.sd282.org/calendar

School Phone Number

<u>(208) 285 – 1162</u>

Table of Contents

Genesee Supplemental Levy

Guidance Counselor News

Genesee District Spelling Bee

Genesee FFA Chapter News

Distinguished Young Women

Supplemental Levy Election – March 14, 2023 (FY24)

The Genesee Joint School District #282 will be asking voters on March 14, 2023 to RENEW the district's one-year levy of \$1,185,000. This supplemental levy allows our district to maintain the quality of educational programs and opportunities for students of the Genesee Joint School District #282.

The estimated average annual cost to the taxpayer on the proposed levy is a tax of \$ 442.46 per \$100,000 of taxable assessed value (\$4.42 per 1,000), per year, based on current conditions. Currently, the District collects a supplemental levy authorized in the amount of \$1,185,000 which will expire when the proposed levy (\$1,185,000) goes into effect on July 1, 2023.

The determination of the levy amount is based on the discrepancy between the revenue the district receives from state and federal funding and the educational needs as determined by the Board of Trustees. Considering the property tax reduction provided by the agricultural equipment replacement exemption and the personal business property tax exemption, the estimated cost of the levy will be approximately \$1,113,881.00.

Estimated taxable assessed value	2022/23 Estimated supplemental levy tax	2023/2024 Estimated supplemental levy tax	Estimated decrease with new levy rate
\$100,000	\$534.00	\$442.00	(\$92.00)
\$200,000	\$1068.00	\$884.00	(\$184.00)
\$250,000	\$1335.00	\$1105.00	(\$230.00)
\$300,000	\$1602.00	\$1326.00	(\$276.00)
\$400,000	\$2136.00	\$1768.00	(\$368.00)

^{*}All financial information is based on the information provided by the counties at the time of this report.

Levy Informational meetings will be held in person on March 1st & and March 13th at 6:00 p.m., in the school cafeteria (MPR). A Zoom meeting will be held on March 8th at 6:00 p.m. Link for the Zoom meeting will be provided on the weekly parent/guardian

If you are unable to attend the meetings and have questions, please contact Melissa Lindquist, Business Manager or Superintendent, Dr. Wendy Moore at 208-285-1161.

Polls are Open – March 14, 2023

8:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Latah Co.

Precinct 21: Genesee Senior Center, 140 E. Walnut St, Genesee, ID Precinct 23: Juliaetta City Hall Annex, 203 Main St, Juliaetta, ID

*Deadline for absentee voting is March 10th at 5:00 p.m. at the Latah Co. Auditors Office, Room 101, 522 S. Adams, Moscow, ID

Nez Perce Co.

Ballots will be mailed to Registered voters.



Upcoming College & Career Events at a Glance

Seniors headed to LCSC

Schedule a STAR Advising & Fall Registration Session at: https://www.lcsc.edu/advising/new-students

Seniors headed to the UI

Register for a Uldaho Bound Fall Advising & registration session at: www.uidaho.edu/events/uidaho-bound

Seniors headed to other colleges – Contact your admission office to schedule a time to meet with an academic advisor and to register for your fall classes.

All Juniors Higher Ed Day Wed. March 22nd 8:00-12:00 Presentations by Idaho colleges at LCSC

All Juniors SAT Wed. April 12th 8:00-12:30 At Genesee School

JUNIORS: Idaho School Day SAT on Wednesday, April 12th

The Idaho State Department of Education (S.D.E.) has a contracted with The College Board, the company who designs and administers the SAT test. **Under this contract the S.D.E. will pay for all Idaho public school juniors to take the SAT on the morning of Wednesday, April 12**th.

If preferred students can also take the ACT test, but the student will be responsible for the testing fee and you must plan to get yourself registered for the test and plan to take it on one of the Saturday national test dates. More info on available testing dates and test fees at www.act.org.

The SAT on April 12th will take all morning, starting at 8:00am and running through the lunch hour. The school will provide snacks during the test as well as lunch after the test before releasing students to their afternoon classes.

Please do everything in your power to ensure your son or daughter in the junior class will be in attendance all day on Wednesday, April 12th. Feel free to contact me if you have any questions about the IDAHO SAT test at jscripter@sd282.org or by phone at 285-1162.

Free SAT Practice resources at Khan Academy

JUNIORS: There is still time to improve your SAT scores by spending time practicing on the free Khan Academy SAT program. If you haven't already done so, log into your account at www.collegeboard.org, then link your PSAT results to the Khan Academy practice site for a personalized SAT practice program that includes thousands of SAT questions and four full-length SAT practice tests. Even an hour or two a week between now and the test can help you feel more familiar with the SAT format and more comfortable to do your best work on April 9th. You can also use the Khan Academy practice resources without linking your PSAT results if you prefer to, at khanacademy.org/sat

Message to Groups Who Award Local Scholarships

This week I will be meeting with the senior class to go over the application processes for this year's local scholarshiped at graduation. I will presume your group will be awarding your scholarship(s) for graduates this year similar what your group did last year unless you contact me to let me know something different. Please contact me as possible if you need to change the amount of your scholarship, if you will no longer be offering a scholarship or if you start a new scholarship for Genesee graduating seniors. Thank you.

Local Scholarships for Graduating Seniors

Genesee School is fortunate to have an extremely generous local scholarship program which awards scholarships to many of our graduating seniors every year. I will speak with the seniors about the local scholarship application processes the first week of March.

All the applications are available to view online on the Genesee School District web site at: http://www.sd282.org/ under Departmentsà Guidance & Counseling à Local Scholarships for Graduating Seniors. Here you will find a table listing each of the scholarships by name and a brief description of the selection criteria for each scholarship. Seniors will be provided digital copies of each application in an online folder only the student and I will have access to until the submission deadline. The application forms are all fillable Word documents which can be completed and saved online. I recommend using Google Chrome as your browser when working with these application forms.

The deadline to submit all applications and supporting documents for this year's local scholarships is by 4:00pm on Thursday, April 27th.

College-bound seniors can also search for and apply for national and regional scholarships via these free web resources: www.fastweb.com

www.college-scholarships.com

www.collegeexpress.com

Genesee School District Spelling Bee Winners

Ainsley Hubbard (7th grade) is the alternate and Kate Davenport (6th grade) is the district winner and will be representing Genesee School in the regional spelling bee in March.



Genesee FFA Chapter -Winter-

We have held one meeting so far and have planned one for the coming 28th. Our chapter has participated in many events such as Ag Sales, Prepared Speaking, Agronomy, Job Interview, Freshman of Conduct Meetings and Meats. The Ag Sales team placed 2nd at districts while Agronomy placed 3rd along with them. We also have 3 qualified State Degrees, submitted by Brooke Stapleton, Maxine English and Derek Burt. Along with that, one American Degree submitted by alumni member Jacob Krick. We have been very busy with preparation for state and FFA Week this month! FFA week was held the 21st-24th and consisted of a BBQ, staff breakfast, Ag olympics and an FFA wheel spin! We had a lot of fun these past two months and are looking forward to state next month! The winter events consisted of January and February.



2024 Distinguished Young Women of Troy

Join us, March 11, 2023, 6:00pm at Troy Jr. Sr. High School

Tickets will be sold at the door: \$10-General admission \$5-Students















2024 Genesee DYW Participant Malia Jensen

